
Dear 2-D Families,






September 6, 2011

Welcome to second grade!  I hope you all had an enjoyable summer and are looking forward to the wonderful school year.  We hope to make this year a positive and rewarding experience for everyone.  Here is some information that will be helpful throughout the year:

Our Classroom Community:



We are very fortunate to have Maggi Meehan as a student teacher in our classroom for the semester.  Ms. Meehan is studying Elementary Education at Boston College and is thrilled to work in our class!

Arrival/Dismissal:


Children will be allowed in the classroom at 7:55 a.m.  It is important that children arrive to school on time, since the morning routines reinforce skills and learning.  They will be marked tardy if they arrive after 8:00 a.m.  If your child is late, please have him or her sign in at the office.



Children are dismissed at 2:20 pm.  Please be sure to discuss a dismissal routine with your child as far as pick-up, after school activities, etc.

Get to Know You Meetings:



I am looking forward to meeting each of you individually.  Over the next few weeks of school, I will hold 10-15 minute meetings to become better acquainted and discuss goals for your child.  A sign up sheet for these optional meetings is posted outside of our classroom door.

Weekly Schedule of Specials:

Special




Day(s) of Week

Gym (Mr. Hutchison)


Tuesdays and Thursdays

Music (Ms. Quinlan)


Wednesdays and Fridays

Art (Mrs. Blalock)



Mondays

Library (Mrs. Abner)


Mondays

Open House:



Our class will have our Open House on Wednesday, September 28th from 8:00 – 9:00 a.m.  The children will be supervised in the auditorium while I meet with you in the classroom.  This will be an opportunity to hear an overview of the year and answer any questions.  Please mark your calendar.  

Snack:



We will have a snack time every morning.  I ask that students bring their own snack at this time.  For those who forget snacks, we will have an extra supply in the classroom.  Donations for our snack supply are always appreciated.  



We do have an allergy to nuts in our classroom.  Please be mindful of this, when sending in your child’s snack.  Thank you!

Homework:



Beginning next week, your child will have a homework packet to work on for the week.  To help clarify and support the homework expectations and routines, we will preview homework in the classroom.  Your child will be bringing home his/her homework packet in a silver folder.  The folder will be sent home on Mondays and is due on Fridays.  Please assist your child in setting up a routine of completing the assigned pages each day.  Thank you!

School Supplies and Donations:



In order to cover the cost of classroom supplies and your child’s subscription to Scholastic News, a $15 donation would be appreciated.  In addition, as you do your fall cleaning please remember the classroom!  We can always use old office materials, paper, containers, yarn, fabrics, etc.  When in doubt, don’t throw it out!

Home School/Communication:



Our school office number is 879-4600.  Eileen Jennings or Lucille Koch will connect you to our classroom (Rm. 225).  You can reach me before 8:00 a.m. and after 2:20 p.m.  


My e-mail is: debbie_dungan@brookline.k12.ma.us
* We also have a classroom website!  The address is: www.2dungan.weebly.com
This is a great resource for finding out about our studies in our weekly blog, as well as general helpful information.  Enjoy!*



If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to stop by, call me, e-mail, or send in a note.



I look forward to a wonderful year of working together!



Sincerely,



Debbie Dungan
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